
A regular meeting of the Plymouth Housing Authority was held on Monday March 14, 

2016 at 9:30 a.m. at the office of the authority located at 130 Court Street, Plymouth, 

MA.  The following were in attendance  
 

 

Melvin Cotti  

Douglass Gray  

David Ward  

Jeffrey Metcalfe  

 

Dede Riendeau  

Richard Conlon, CPA  

Paul Blanchard 

 

 

 

Members were asked if there were any changes, corrections or omissions to the 

February 2016 board meeting.  There being none Douglass Gray made a motion 

seconded by David Ward to approve the min utes as prepared.  The motion passed 

on a 3-0 vote with Jeffrey Metcalfe abstaining.  

 

Members were informed that the 2016 Passbook savings rate established by the 

Federal Depository Insurance Commission was recently posted at .06%.  Members 

were reminded t hat this interest rate would be applied to any applicant or residents 

assets over $5,000.00 unless the actual interest rate is higher.  Upon a motion made 

by Jeffrey Metcalfe seconded Douglass Gray the members voted 4 -0 to adopt the 

Passbook savings rate at .06% 

 

Mr. Conlon explained to the members that the Tenant Service account that was 

originally established for funds received from the Polar Express and other 

fundraising activities.  Since the PHA has discontinued the Polar Express fundraiser 

there is no  longer a need for the account and therefore should be combined with the 

Affordable Housing account, which are funds received for Management Fees.  Upon 

a motion by David Ward seconded by Jeffrey Metcalfe the members voted 4 -0 to 

combine the Tenant Service s and Affordable Housing accounts.  

 

Mr. Conlon reviewed with the Analysis of Operating Reserve Balances and results of 

Operations and Year End Reports for the fiscal year end December 31, 2016  

 



 
 

 



After discussion, Douglass Gray made a motion seconded by  Jeffrey Metcalfe to 

approve and submit the Year End Reports as prepare by Mr. Conlon.  The motion 

passed on a 4-0 vote. 

 

Members discussed the renewal of the Executive Directors Contract.  Members 

were reminded that the original contract ways for one year  and the second was for 

two years.  At this time the Director is eligible to enter into a five year contract.  After 

further discussion, David Ward made a motion seconded by Douglass Gray to 

approve the DHCD Executive Contract for a period of 5 years effec tive January 1, 

2016.  The motion passed on a 4-0 vote. 

 

Members discussed the correspondence date February 15, 2016 regarding the 

Renewal of the Commercial Sub -Lease Agreement with Plymouth Bay Housing 

Corporation.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  


